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Rad.ation Products Division
,

40 Nortn Avenue
Durtngton, Massachusetts 01803
Te.ephone (617) 272-2000

23 March 1979

Director
Office of Inspection and Fnforcement
US Nuclear ReEulatory Cc=ission
Washington, DC 20555

Dear Sir:

This letter is a confir=ation of a telephone conversation held on 21
March 1979 with Mr. John Glenn of USNRC, Region I, King of Prussia, PA.
On that date, we inforced Mr. Glenn of a potential problem as described
belev.

On 31 January 1979, the vipe test of an iridit=:-192 source canufactured
in our facility revealed a significant arount of removable conta=ination.

In the process of further checking this source, it was found to be
improperly velded. This source did not leave our facility.

As a result of this finding, an examination of the velder was made, and
the sources loaded enac day were recalled. The examination of the velder
revealed a fault which was i=ediately corrected. The sources which
were loaded on that day and recalled were examined, and the source capsule
velds vere found to be satisfactory.

From these findings, it was detemined that the problem was confined to
this one source assembly. However, in order to test this determination,
vipe test kits were sent to the owners of two hundred sources which were
manufactured during December 1978 and January 1979 As of 19 March 1979,

-

fifty nine of these two hundred sources had been vipe tested and analyzed.
_

Fifty eight of these tests revealed less than 0.001 microcurie of re=ovable
contamination. One wipe test revealed the presence of 0.114 microcurie
of iridiu=-192.

The source assecbly which revealed the recovable contamination was in

the possession of the T HEX Division of General Motors Corporation,
Hudson, OH.
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General Motors TEREX Division was notified of our findings on 19 March
1979 and was requested to re=ove the equip =ent involved frc= use. Two
ec=plete radiography systems were used with this source assembly.

On 22 March 1979, a Senior Radiological Technician frc= our facility
vent to the GM TEREX Division to package the equip =ent involved and to
ship this equip =ent to our facility. Also on 22 March 1979, GM TEREX ,'
Division filed a report of this conta=inated source with the USNRC.
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At this point in titt, we are not certain that the velder fault and
this contaminated source are related. Further information in this
regard vill be available when this source asse=bly has been return 2d
tc our facility and examined..

If we can provide any additional information, please feel free to
contact us.

Since-elv

r

Jc in J. E o III
T chnical Director

JJM/fb

xc: Director, OIE, Region I USNRC
. *

Mr. J. Glenn, OIE, Region I, USNBC
Tech / Ops Isotope Cc==ittee

360 1A2


